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Press release                                                                                                           Dated : 15.5.2023 
 

Hon’ble Minister Thiru. P. K. Sekar Babu presided the review meeting at Kilambakkam 

Suburban Bus Terminal to run the mufassil buses without traffic congestion on the G.S.T. road 

and setting up an alternative route for southern district buses  

***** 
As per the guidance of the Hon'ble Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu, today (15.5.2023) review 

meeting was conducted at Kilambakkam New Suburban Bus Terminal in the presence of Hon'ble 

Minister cum Chairman for Chennai Metropolitan Development Authority and Minister for Hindu 

Religious and Charitable Endowments Thiru. P.K. Sekarbabu with the Police Department, Highways 

Department and Transport Department regarding to run the mufassil buses without traffic congestion 

on the G.S.T. road and setting up an alternative routes for southern district buses. After that, Hon’ble 

Minister has inspected the place for Idle Parking to the private Omni Buses at Outer Ring Road, 

Varadarajapuram, Kunrathur Taluk, Kanchipuram District.  

 
Hon'ble Minister cum Chairman for Chennai Metropolitan Development Authority and 

Minister for Hindu Religious and Charitable Endowments Thiru.P.K. Sekarbabu said:   

 

As per the guidance of the Hon'ble Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu, the new Suburban Bus 

Terminal with well-equipped infrastructures facilities at the cost of Rs.393.74 Crores will be 

inaugurated by the Hon'ble Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu in the coming month of June 2023 as 

"Kalaignar Centenary Bus Terminal". 

 

Today (15.5.2023) we visited the completed works of Kilambakkam New Suburban Bus 

Terminal and the review meeting was held with Tambaram City Police Commissioner, regarding to 

run the mufassil buses without traffic congestion on the G.S.T. road and setting up alternative routes 

for southern district buses at Kilambakkam New Suburban Bus Terminal. In this discussion, we have 

planned to construct a roundana at Guduvancheri, widening the road from Guduvancheri, 

Madambakkam road to Mannivakkam of about 7 km and from Kandigai to Guduvancheri of about 18 

km road and from Nallampakkam to Urappakkam GST road of about 10 km. 

 

In continuation of the meeting at Kilambakkam, we have inspected the place for Idle Parking 

to the private Omni Buses at Outer Ring Road, Varadarajapuram, Kunrathur Taluk, Kanchipuram 

District. This was said by Honorable Minister. 

 

During these inspections, Selvi.Apoorva IAS., Principal Secretary, Housing and Urban 

Development Department; Dr.A.Amalraj, I.P.S., ADGP/Commissioner of Police, Tambaram City; 

Thiru. Ansul Mishra IAS, Member Secretary, Chennai Metropolitan Development Authority; 

Thiru.L.Niraml Raj, I.A.S, Transport Commissioner; Thiru A.R.Rahul Nadh I.A.S., District Collector, 

Chengalpet; Tmt.Varalakshmi Madhusudhanan, MLA, Chengalpattu Constituency; Tmt N.Kamini 

IPS., Addl.Commissioner of Police (Traffic), Tambaram city; Thiru P.Moorthy IPS, Joint 

Commissioner of Police (L&O), Tambaram city; Tmt. Udaya Karunagaran, Chairman, Kattangulathur 

Panchayat Union; Chief Planners of CMDA, Police department, Revenue department, Transport 

Department, Highways Department and departmental officials were present.  

 


